
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Contact us: 
West Wyalong Public 
School 
71 Park Street 
West Wyalong NSW 2671 
Phone: 02 6972 2157 
Fax: 02 6972 2818 

Email: westwyalon-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.
au 
Website: 
www.westwyalon-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

West Wyalong Public School 
NEWSLETTER 

TERM 1 Week 3 

Monday 10th February 
2020 

From the Principal’s Desk 
How lovely was the sound of the rain on the roof over the weekend? A beautiful sound 
and so nice to see general rainfall over our area.  

Thank you to all of our teachers and parent helpers who made our Swimming Carnival last 
Wednesday such a success. The students showed great sportsmanship by encouraging 
each other and striving to do their best! Congratulations to all of those students who 
competed and had a go. 

We have the start of our Parent Information evenings this week. These meetings are a 
chance for parents to meet their child’s teacher, to learn of any programs and learning 
opportunities that are coming up and to find out general information about the stage. I 
look forward to these meetings and hope to see you there. Stage 2 (Year 3 & 4) is tonight, 
Monday 10th February at 6pm in the Library and Stage 3 (Year 5 & 6) will be at 6.30pm in 
the Library on Wednesday 12th February.  

This Tuesday, the 11th February the P & C AGM will be held in the Staffroom at 3.30pm. 
We have an amazing P & C committee that work hard for our school. If you are able to 
come, please do so! If you aren’t able to come to the meetings please keep an eye out in 
the newsletter and on the West Wyalong Public School P & C Committee Facebook page 
for events that you may be able to help out at. Many hands make light work! 

Have a great week! 

Jodi Penfold 
Relieving Principal 
 
 LIBRARY 2020 

Library lessons for each class are listed below: 
Tuesday’s – 3/4 Red and Kindergarten Wednesday’s – 3/4 Pink, 3/4 Green and 1 Red 
Thursday’s – 2 Blue and 2 Green  Friday’s - 6 Yellow, 6 Orange, 5 Blue and 5 Red 
Students need to bring a library bag to their lesson so they can borrow books. Library bags are 
available to purchase for 50c from the school library.  
BOOK CLUB 2020 
Issue 1 brochures of Book Club have been sent home. All orders are due back no later 
than next Monday 17th February 2019 (Week 4) so get your orders in quick! 
Orders can be placed online using the Scholastic LOOP website and there is also a Scholastic 
Book Club LOOP for Parents app available. Otherwise completed paper order forms with money 
need to be returned to the front office. Please don’t send in your order form to school if you 
order using the LOOP app or online using LOOP website. 
All orders earn rewards points for our school and during the year we use these points to obtain 
new books and resources. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Learning times for 
2020: 

8:45am: Teachers on duty, 
students allowed into the 
playground. 

 

9:00am: Students move to 
their classrooms – toilet/drink 
on the way. 
 

9:05am: All students in their 
classes – learning begins! 
 

11:05 – 11:30am: 
recess/play. 

 

11:30 – 1:30pm: Learning 
time. 
 

1:30 – 2:10pm: Lunch 
(eating supervised by 
teachers/playtime) 
 

2:10 – 2:15pm: Afternoon 
assembly in COLA. 

 

2:15 – 3:15: Learning time. 

 

3:15pm: End of day bell 
 

Dates for your 
Diary: 
Monday 10th February 
Stage 2 information night 
6pm in the Library 
Tuesday 11th February 
Infants Assembly 
12:45pm in the Cola 
 P & C AGM 3:30pm in 
the staffroom 
Wednesday 12th February 
Stage 3 information Night 
6:30pm in the Library 
Wednesday 4th March 
School Photos 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
West Wyalong Public School Photographs will be taken on 

Wednesday 4th March 2020 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
School photographs are scheduled to be taken by advancedlife. Whilst an envelope and flyer will 
be distributed shortly, if possible it is our preference that ordering be completed online to reduce 
administration and potential security issues related to the return of cash and envelopes on photo 
day. 
Orders for packages and sibling photographs can be placed securely online at 
www.advancedlife.com.au using our school’s unique 9 digit advanced order code. Portrait and 
group package orders are due by photography day. 
Should you wish to purchase a sibling photograph online, the order must be placed no later than 
the day before photography day. Sibling photographs will only be taken if an order has been 
placed. Should you have any queries concerning school photographs or online ordering, please 
direct them via email to 
enquiries@advancedlife.com.au 

ORDER NOW go to www.advancedlife.com.au and enter code 
PPG 8XL 8DP 

BOOK AWARD 

 

Congratulations to 

 Chevy Steele  
who has received 

a book award. 

Notes have gone home today for the 

LIFE EDUCATION VAN 
Which is visiting our school from  

Monday 2nd March to Thursday 5th March. 

All children will attend a session. The cost in $10 per child. 

Please return your child’s signed permission note by Wednesday 26th February 
along with payment (Note that this payment can be made on-line). 

If you wish to order merchandise please return the completed order form with 
the correct cash if possible. (Note that merchandise CANNOT be paid for on-line) 

 

REMINDER Music Ensembles 
 

Tuesday – 8:30 AM -Clarinet 
Tuesday – Lunch- WWPS Band 

Wednesday-8:30 AM -Vocal Group 
Wednesday- Lunch- Trumpet.  

Thursday- 8:30 AM- Recorder Ensemble 

Friday – 8:30 AM -Ukulele Ensemble 
Friday- Primary Choir- within school hours. 

 

Theatre Excursions 2020 

 
 

Theatre Excursion notes for both Theatre excursions have gone out 
today. Kinder and Year 1 are going to see "My Robot" and Years 2, 3 
and 4 are seeing "Aurora Circus Oz". Both excursions are to Griffith 
Regional Theatre and are $35 per child. Please check school bags for 
these notes. 
 

http://www.advancedlife.com.au/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F338192253247915225%2F&psig=AOvVaw2U2HjLCPyRoXg9ZYUal0NZ&ust=1581316178886000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOiEn_vrw-cCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


  

On Wednesday 5th February 2020 we held our annual 
school swimming carnival. I would like to sincerely 
thank Mrs Alison Seaman for all her hard work 
coordinating the MEET MANAGER program for our 
student’s entries. To our parents who time kept all day 
or swam a leg of the relays we really appreciate your 
assistance and couldn’t have run the carnival without 
you. To our incredible staff members who fulfilled 
their roles beautifully on the day, I really appreciate 
your support and willingness to make the carnival a 
great day for the kids. 

To our beautiful, courageous students. Thank you to 
the students who participated in events all day. I had 
the advantage of seeing and helping our not so 
confident swimmers swim an entire lap of the pool out 
of sheer determination, I am so proud of you. I 
witnessed our talented swimmers achieve many 
personal best times and swim an incredible amount of 
events in our program.  We had six brave Year Two 
students enter our carnival as junior competitors, 
these six students can be extremely proud of what 
they achieved on Wednesday, they completed their 
events with a smile on their face and improved along 
the way, some qualifying for the District Carnival at 
Lake Cargelligo.  

My favourite part of the day was listening to the 
encouragement and support our students gave each 
other. I’m so incredibly proud of the students who 
stood at the end of pool calling out to their fellow 
competitors as they finished the race “GO GO GO” 
“you’re nearly there” “great swim” “awesome job”. On 
Wednesday I saw and heard students who were humble 
and gracious in success as well as defeat. What 
wonderful attributes our students possess. As you can 
see success is measured in many different ways! 

Congratulations to our age champions and those 
students who have qualified for the Lower Lachlan 
District Carnival at Lake Cargelligo on Friday 21st 
February 2020.  

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2020 



 

  

Winning House 

Brigden 
Congrat ulations!  

 

Junior Girl: Missy Worner 

Runners Up: Emily Jordan-Downes & Alexis Fealy 

Junior Boy: Kyle Bischoff 

Runner Up: Isaac Charpentier 

 

11 Year Girl: Cleo Hopper 

Runner Up: Abigail Darrington 

11 Year Boys: Rhys Bischoff 

Runner Up: Bradley Ackland 

 

Senior Girl: Emily Seaman 

Runner Up: Shalia Fox 

Senior Boy: Bosco Ng 

Runner Up: Charlie Eyles 

 



West Wyalong Public School Canteen 

 
The school canteen is not operating at present. 

The P & C will notify us as soon as new arrangements are made 
for 2020. 

We apologise for any inconvenience caused.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WEST WYALONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Parents Name:……………………………………………………………    

Child’s Name:………………………………………………………………                                         Class: ……………………… 

 

Yes I would like to receive the newsletter by email.    

My email address is:…………………………………………………… 

OR 

I would like a paper copy to be given to my child 

OR 

I will access the newsletter through Skoolbag or the website. 

At West Wyalong Public School we value strong communication between our parents and 
community members. Each Monday of the term we issue a newsletter which can be accessed 

by: Email, a printed copy, Skoolbag (download the App) or on our school website.  
Please complete the form below with your choice of communication and return it to school as 

soon as possible:  
 

CHRISTINE WISHART’S DANCE STUDIOS - TEMORA 
 

CHRISTINE WISHART’S DANCE STUDIO WILL BE RE-COMMENCING CLASSES IN 2020 AT 
THE C.W.A. HALL, TEMORA.  
BALLET, TAP, JAZZ, HIP HOP, CONTEMPORARY, HIGHLAND and GYMNASTICS WILL BE 
HELD. 
WE ARE ALSO A REGISTERED PROVIDER FOR ACTIVE KIDS AND CREATIVE KIDS WHICH 
IS WORTH $100 EACH AND CAN BE PUT TOWARDS DANCE FEES. 
WE OFFER TAP EXAMS, LOCAL PERFORMANCES AND END OF YEAR CONCERTS.  
FOR ENROLMENTS AND ENQUIRIES PLEASE PHONE CHRISTINE WISHART ON 0269 426 
201 or 0427 782 954. 
 
 
 

 

PAYPOP: Payments can 
be made on-line to our 
school by accessing 
PayPop through our 
school website.  

WWPS P & C AGM 

Tuesday 11th 
February 

3:30pm in the Staffroom 

(Use the COLA side door) 

New members most 
welcome and 

encouraged to attend – 
a great opportunity to 
become a part of our 
school community! 

 

 


	CHRISTINE WISHART’S DANCE STUDIOS - TEMORA

